

Nick Savage will contact Open Spaces and Community First to check if they can provide any legal help. Jenny Penharris will contact Ashfords.

NS/JP

Bridges

Chair said the contract offered to Roshan Sivlal had already been voted on and agreed at June's Executive Group meeting. Mr Sivlal has agreed to replace the first bridge for £3,000 with payment on completion and the second bridge for £5,000 with payment within a year of completion and to the specifications and inspection of Simon Bastone Associates Ltd. Nick said a budget had been allocated for the bridges but we were £1,500 short of budget at present. Chair will contact Roshan on his return from holiday to commence work as soon as possible

CP

Artswave Project

It was agreed that it was inappropriate for us to apply for a grant for the Artswave Project.

S106 money

Gordon Guest had been contacted confirming that we agree to the area by Middle Mill Lane being tarmacked.

Valuation of land

Greenslade Taylor Hunt had posted their formal valuation and copies were circulated amongst the members. Bill for £438 to be paid.

Prop: Eileen Andrews

Sec: Penny Marshall

Unanimous

NS

Posters

New posters have been circulated around the fields regarding the £1 on Council Tax with 'YES'/'NO' vote.

Finance

The Budget for 2013 had been circulated to all members. Proposed that it be accepted.

Prop: Lynne Read

Sec: Peter Vile

Unanimous

Balance of Accounts: £22,189

The Finance Group had met to discuss fund raising and grants. An application is in progress for a grant to the Gannet Foundation through the GRIN website. All grants and donations received must be used for the project/s applied for. John Chard thanked Nick for the letter he had sent to the Leathersellers with regard to the £1,500 they had donated.

5. Topsoil

Gordon Guest had emailed and offered free topsoil. This will be delivered free but we are awaiting details of any cost for levelling. We have asked for 40 tons to fill in holes in the main field and middle field. If we can get access to the top field we could have some more. Cathy is trying to find out who is the tenant farmer on Tesco land and how we could get access. Volunteers will be needed. **CP**

6. Volunteers

A group of volunteers litter picked in the fields and gathered 15-20 bags of litter. They are willing to help the CCA occasionally. Cathy sent an email thanking them and put a notice on our Facebook page.

7. Whippet Track

Lease for the Whippet Group to be on September Agenda.

8. Trees from Woodland Trust

We have been offered another pack of trees. Discussion over whether we need another 400 trees. Pauline Hammett and Eileen Andrews will ask Town Council if they would like some for the Town Cemetery and report back. **PH/EA**

9. Committees

Cathy gave her thoughts on the subcommittees and asked members to come back with their thoughts at September's meeting when a decision will be made.

AOB

Nick reported back on the vote for change of name of the fields. Overwhelming support to keep Cullompton Community Association Fields.

Meeting closed at 9.15 pm

